
Town of Branford 

West Main Street Island RFP 

Addendum #1 
 

 

Date: September 26, 2023 

Submission Date: October 5, 2023 (Unchanged) 

 

Prospective bidders, and all those concerned, are hereby informed that the following is made a 

part of the bid documents, which should be amended as follows: 

 

The following questions were received about the RFP, with the answers following: 

1. Are set-aside requirements required only if the bid price is above $100,000? 

 

Set-aside requirements will be required regardless of the total bid price. Per CHRO 

Language: 

 “State agencies are subject to the requirements of CGS sec. 4a-60g. Unless 

otherwise specified by the invitation to bid, general contractors intending to 

subcontract any portion of work under this Contract shall subcontract 25% of the 

total contract value to small contractors certified by the Department of 

Administrative Services (DAS) and are further required to subcontract 25% of that 

25% to minority and women small contractors certified as minority business 

enterprises by DAS. Selected general contractors that are certified by DAS as small 

contractors, minority business enterprises, or both are excused from this 

requirement but must comply with CGS sec. 4a-60g(e) and complete a minimum of 

30% of the work by dollar value with their own workforces and ensure at least 50% 

of the work overall by dollar value is completed by contractors or subcontractors 

certified as small contractors or minority business enterprises by DAS.” 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kevin Ortiz, EIT 

Civil Design Engineer 

 

Please acknowledge receipt of the addendum below and submit with your bid submittal. 

 

Signature:  ________________________________________Date:  _______________ 

 

Title:  _____________________________________________________________ 

 

Company: _____________________________________________________________ 

 


